WHEAT DELIVERY QUOTAS ACT (REPEAL) BILL 1983
Legislative Council, 23 March 1983, page 562 
Second reading
The Hon. B.A. CHATTERTON (Minister of Agriculture) obtained leave and introduced a Bill for an Act to repeal the Wheat Delivery Quotas Act, 1969-1975. Read a first time. 
The Hon. B.A. CHATTERTON: I move: That this Bill be now read a second time.  The Wheat Delivery Quotas Act was enacted in 1969 to ensure fair returns to growers at a time when wheat was over-supplied.  The buoyancy of export markets over the last 10 years has meant that it has not been necessary to enforce quotas.  However, records relating the quotas to properties have been maintained. 
Recent discussion with the United Farmers and Stockowners of S.A. Inc. have revealed that the industry now believes that the need for this legislation no longer exists and the cost of maintaining records is no longer justifiable. 
Australian export markets have expanded since 1969 with the result that wheat marketing is more flexible than at the time of the passing of the Act.  The demand for wheat is expected to increase even further over the next 10 years with the result that the need for quotas is unlikely to arise during that period. Furthermore, the industry now considers that should an over-supply occur in future, a quota system based on deliveries and not on production would be more suitable for modern farm management. South Australia is the only State maintaining quota records. In the result, it is appropriate that the Wheat Delivery Quotas Act, 1969-1975, be repealed.  Clause 1 is formal. Clause 2 repeals the Wheat Delivery Quotas Act, 1969-1975. 
The Hon. H.P.K. DUNN secured the adjournment of the debate. 
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